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IFA and IFA2 Charging Methodology Consultation 

Dear Market Participants, 

National Grid Interconnectors Limited (NGIC) and National Grid IFA2 Limited (NGIFA2) are proposing 
amendments to the Charging Methodology for the IFA 2000MW HVDC Interconnector and the IFA2 
1000MW HVDC Interconnector, both of which connect the British and French electricity transmission 
systems. 

This consultation opens on the date of this letter and will close at 17:00 GMT on 26th August 2025. 

Charging Methodology amendments: 

The proposed modifications to the Charging Methodology are to the following updates: 

1. Inclusion of capacity auctions for 2 years ahead of Intraday 

2. Change of reference of NGESO (National Grid ESO) to NESO (National Energy System Operator)  

3. Clauses related to secondary trading where capacity that has been resold and is later curtailed, 
with relevant proceeds to the Registered Participant being adjusted in accordance with the 
curtailment adjustment process defined in the parallel Access Rules modification proposal.   

Consultation documents: 

This consultation includes a tracked change version of the proposed modifications for Charging 
Methodology Statement which can be obtained on the NGIC website, as follows: 
http://ifa1interconnector.com/notices/consultation/ 

 
Consultation responses: 

NGIC would like to invite feedback from Customers and Market Parties on the above Charging 
Methodology amendments. 

The latest date for responses to this consultation will be 17:00 GMT on 26th August 2025. All 
responses should be titled “Response to IFA/IFA2 Charging Methodology consultation, July 2025”’ and 
are to be submitted via email to Interconnectors.CustomerEnquiries@nationalgrid.com 



When responding please state your contact details and whether you are responding as an individual 
company or representing the views of an association. 

If all or part of your response is in relation to either IFA or IFA2 but not both, then please indicate 
accordingly. Otherwise, we will treat your response as applying to both IFA and IFA2. 

Please note that in parallel with this consultation RTE, NGIC  are consulting on amendments to the IFA 
and IFA2 Access Rules, documents for which can also be obtained on the above IFA and IFA2 website. 

If you have any questions in relation to any of the above, please contact: 

Email: Interconnectors.CustomerEnquiries@nationalgrid.com  

 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
Sally Lewis   
Head of Policy & Regulation  
 


